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Sayers, Margery

From: Michael Thompson <thompson624@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, September 30, 2019 11:51 AM

To: CouncilMail
Subject: CB41-2019 support and recommendation

[Note: This email originated from outside of the organization. Please only click on links or attachments if
you know the sender.]

Dear Council Members

I am writing to express my support for CB41-2019. Having been through the process of trying to fight a development, I

know how difficult it is to navigate the processes within the County. Many residents are afraid to testify due to the

quasi-judicial nature of the process and the absolute need for a land use attorney. During our fight we also found it

nearly impossible to retain a land use attorney that did not have a conflict of interest with the land use attorney

representing the petitioner for a conditional use hearing. In addition, having the council members serve as the zoning

board limits the ability for our elected council members to speak out on our behalf and limits their ability to provide us

with advice and counsel. I feel that there is still a lot to vet regarding this position and how it affects other aspects of the

land development process (e.g. the difficulties of average residents to participate in a quasi-judicial process and the fact

that the Design Advisory Panel can only provide comment for a conditional use and cannot require plan revisions).

Thank you for your consideration

Michael Thompson
9806 Michaels Way
Ellicott City, M D 21042


